Comments Submitted by J. Knight, Great River Energy




From: Knight, Joseph GRE/ER 
Sent: Friday, October 24, 2008 2:47 PM
To: naesb@naesb.org
Subject: Comments on WEQ-006 and WEQ-007
I would like to offer the following comments on proposed business practices WEQ-006 and WEQ-007.
 

WEQ-006:
Overall I am in favor of this proposed business practice.  That said, I find the language in Requirement 006-4 (TIME ERROR CORRECTION INITIATION (METHOD 1)) somewhat curious.  The drafters of this requirement appear to mix suggestions with requirements and it comes across as being somewhat inconsistent.  If this is in fact a requirement, I suggest using "shall" throughout the requirement versus mixing "should" and "shall".
 

WEQ-007
I am in favor of this proposed business practice as well.  I like how the drafting team has given the applicable entities the option of in-kind as well as financial repayment. I offer the following comment on Requirement 007-1.1.2; Bilateral payback (Method 2).  It would seem to me that when two BAs choose to financially settle an inadvertent balance, the price the repaying company should be required to pay should be equal to the price that the energy was on the day that they accumulated the inadvertent energy versus whatever the price may be on the day that they choose to repay.  I believe that repaying at the same value as was accumulated would ultimately prove to be more equitable. This would seem to run parallel to the in-kind repayment practices of "if you accumulate it On-Peak you repay it On-Peak".  
 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment.

 

 

____________________________________
Joe Knight
Compliance Specialist
Great River Energy
17845 Hwy 10
Elk River, MN 55330
